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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  741-A
COMMITTEE:  Criminal Justice 

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the provision of telephone services to individuals in custody in city correctional facilities

	SPONSORS: The Speaker (Council Member Johnson) and Council Members Brannan, Rosenthal, Powers, Levin, Ampry-Samuel, Rivera, Espinal, Gibson, Rose, Cumbo, Williams, Koslowitz, and Lancman



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  Proposed Intro. 741-A would require the Department of Correction (DOC) to provide free domestic telephone services to people in the Department’s custody and would prevent the City from collecting or retaining any telephone fee revenue.    

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 270 days after it becomes law.  

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2020
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	

	Effective FY19

	FY Succeeding Effective FY20
	Full Fiscal Impact FY20

	Revenues
	$0
	$5,000,000
	$5,000,000

	Expenditures
	$0
	$2,500,000
	$2,500,000

	Net
	$0
	$7,500,000
	$7,500,000



IMPACT ON REVENUES: The Fiscal 2019 Adopted Budget projects that the City would collect $5 million in inmate telephone fees; Proposed Intro. 741-A would prevent the DOC from collecting this revenue. 

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES:  By establishing a prohibition on charging inmates for telephone use, Proposed Intro. 741-A would require the Department to change the way in which it operates the inmate phone system. The Department currently contracts with a vendor to operate and maintain the phone system and pays the vendor through a revenue-sharing agreement. Without revenue, the payment mechanism would change. Based on the last whole year of the revenue sharing data, it is estimated that the cost of operating and maintaining the system would be approximately $2.5 million per year. Altogether, with the loss of revenue described above, the total fiscal impact of  Proposed Intro. 741-A is estimated to be an annual cost of $7.5 million to the City. 

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Office of Management and Budget
				New York City Department of Correction

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Jin Lee, Financial Analyst 				
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 	Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director 
Eisha Wright, Unit Head
Rebecca Chasan, Counsel 				
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council on April 11, 2018 as Intro. No. 741 and referred to the Committee on Criminal Justice. A hearing was held by the Committee on Criminal Justice on April 23, 2018 and the bill was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 741-A, will be voted on by the Committee on Criminal Justice at a hearing on July 17, 2018. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 741-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on July 18, 2018.
DATE PREPARED: July 17, 2018  
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